Governor’'s Office of Planning & Research

Dec 15 2021
STATE CLEARINGHOUSE

From: Hernandez, Edgar@DOT

Sent: Tuesday, December 14, 2021 4:58 PM

To: jamie.bax@maderacounty.com

Subject: Notice of Availability Draft EIR State Clearinghouse Number 2017041022 Castellina Specific Plan

Good afternoon Jamie,

Our Traffic operations staff is still working on their review for the proposed development. Therefore, Caltrans would like
to request an extension to complete our review.

The following are preliminary comments that we have at this time.

- Caltrans reviewed the TIA in 2017 and it did not address the impact to the interchanges. The TIA was never

revised and sent to our office for further review.
- There wasn’t indication in the conclusion that the Project will mitigate to SR 99 interchanges.
- Caltrans would like to request a revised TIA as we anticipate queuing on Avenue 17/ SR 99.

| will have a better approximation tomorrow of how much more time is needed to complete the review. Apologies for
any inconvenience this may cause.

Respectfully,

Edgar Hernandez

District 6 Office of Planning
Associate Transportation Planner
Work Cell: (559) 981-7436


onaves
12.15





